
VILLAGE OF BENTLEYVILLE, OHIO 

PARKS, FACILITIES AND BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE 

Minutes - April 11, 2022 

=================================================================== 
       

Attendees: 

 Kathleen Esposito, Committee Chair 

 Ken Kvacek, Committee Member 

 Kathleen Hale, Council Member 

 Ryan Klemm, Service Director 

 

The meeting was called to order at 11:00 A.M. Member Bonnie Borman was absent. 

 

Service Directors Report: 

 

 Ryan shared a photo of possible improvements to the flageolet area. A budget for any 

work will need to be set. Other ideas will be sought and the committee will present the 

proposed plan to Council. 

 Clean up in the park will progress as the weather allows. 

 The Service Garage is in good condition at this time. 

 Work on the female officer’s shower has been completed. Thanks to our Service Director 

the improvements were cost effective. 

 

Old Business: 

 

 A Capital Improvements Grant was submitted. Thank you to Councilman Kvacek for his 

efforts. A second grant proposal for road improvements is being considered. 

 The Service Department will be hanging the bows in the storage room. 

 They are currently in the basement hall. 

 

New Business: 

 

 A millstone has been purchased thanks to the generous donations of Council members. 

The cost of this stone was $2,300.00.It will be displayed in one of the Garden bed around 

Village Hall. Information about the historical significance of millstones to Bentleyville 

will be displayed. 

 Solar lighting was suggested to illuminate the stone and the flagpole. 

 A plan for publicity for Shakespeare in the Park is being developed. Parking, rain plan, 

food and other considerations are ongoing. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:50 A.M. 

Respectfully submitted by Kathleen Esposito 

 

 

 


